
Errata to Addendum to Negative Declaration No. 225045/SCH No. 2013041059  
Seasonal Closure of Point La Jolla and Boomer Beach  
May 19, 2022 
 
The City of San Diego has revised the Addendum to Negative Declaration No. 225045 (SCH No. 
2013041059) in response to the input received from the California Coastal Commission Meeting held on 
April 8, 2022. These edits were made to correct factual inaccuracies or typographical errors, or to 
provide clarifying information in the Addendum, and are described in this errata, as indicated in 
strikeout/underline format below. Specifically, the title of the Addendum has been changed to reflect 
the closure of Boomer Beach during the sea lion pupping season, the project site plan has been revised, 
and additional details have been included in the project description. These changes apply throughout 
this Addendum. 
 
In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines Section 15088.5, the 
addition of new information that clarifies, amplifies, or makes insignificant modifications does not 
require recirculation as there are no new impacts and no new mitigation identified. An environmental 
document need only be recirculated when there is identification of new significant environmental 
impacts or the addition of a new mitigation measure is required to avoid a significant environmental 
impact. These corrections do not result in any new physical effects and do not affect the conclusions of 
the environmental analysis contained within the Addendum.  
 
Corrections:  
 

1. On page 1 the Subject section, is revised as follows:  
 
SUBJECT: Seasonal Closure of Point La Jolla and Boomer Beach: Seasonal closure of Point La Jolla and 
Boomer Beach, seven days a week, beginning May 25May 1 and ending on September 15October 31 
during sea lion pupping season. The closure will include signs posted for the area closed, K-rail barrier(s), 
and a chain to cordon off the beach wooden access stairs at the border of Point La Jolla and La Jolla Cove. 
The public will be allowed to traverse Boomer Beach immediately adjacent to the closure area for 
purposes of an “access corridor” to engage in ocean swimming activities only (please refer to the revised 
Project Site Plan which also includes Boomer Beach). Leashed and unleashed dogs, except for service dogs 
while in service, will not be permitted on the beach and rocky area of Point La Jolla, Boomer Beach, and 
the immediate beach areas (defined as the rocky area between La Jolla Cove and Boomer Beach) year-
round, within the closure area. The Project is located at 1160 Coast Blvd., La Jolla, CA 92037 in the La Jolla 
Community Planning area in Council District 1. 
 

2. Figure 1, Project Plan, is revised to include the correct project boundaries, as follows: 
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